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DR 4041B (06/11/14) 

April 30, 2018 
 
 
Dear Liquor Industry Members, Local Clerks, and Stakeholders: 
 
The Liquor Enforcement Division (LED) is commencing its yearly rule making process for rules to 
be effective January 1, 2019.  The LED is going to convene a Liquor Rules Working Group (LRWG) 
to consider rules from the following categories: 
 
1. Changes or additions to statutes. 
2. Changes to regulations within the regulatory agenda (which are regulations 47-1010 through 47-

306, 1 C.C.R. 203-2). 
3. Trade practices. 
4. Additions/changes from the LED and industry input. 
 
 
The first meeting of the LRWG will be held on Monday, May 21, 2018 at 1 p.m. at:  
 
 Liquor Enforcement Division:  
 1881 Pierce Street (Entrance B – Room 110)  
 Lakewood, CO 80214 
 
The schedule for subsequent meeting will be established at the first meeting.  If you want to submit a 
rule change/addition, you must submit your request using form DR2477, which is attached and also 
found on our website, www.colorado.gov/enforcement/liquor. 
 
The LRWG will be comprised of representatives from the following groups: 

 
City Government Liquor – Distillery (State View) 
Community Prevention Liquor – Grocery Store (Large) 
County Government Liquor – Grocery Store (Small) 
Department of Revenue/Liquor Enforcement Liquor – Off Premises (Independent) 
Governor’s Office Liquor – Off Premises (Statewide) 
Law Enforcement Representative(s) Liquor – On Premises (Restaurants) 
Liquor – Brewery (Large) Liquor – On Premises (Taverns) 
Liquor – Brewery (Small) Liquor – Wholesaler 
Liquor – Brewpub Liquor – Winery (National) 
Liquor – Convenience Store (Large) Liquor – Winery (State) 
Liquor – Convenience Store (Small) Liquor Attorney 
Liquor – Distillery (National View) Member at Large  
 

http://www.colorado.gov/enforcement/liquor
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If you want to be a member of the LRWG, please click here to register.  Formal members of the LRWG 
are the only members allowed to vote on specific recommendations.  However, non-LRWG members 
can actively participate in subgroups and provide input during each LRWG meeting.   The deadline for 
requesting to be a member of the LRWG is Friday, May 11, 2018.  Those selected will be notified by 
May 16, 2018.   

If you have other issues you want to address during the LRWG, there will be an opportunity to include 
those issues during your registration process.  If you are not interested in being a LRWG member but 
still want to submit ideas for consideration, email your request to dor_led@state.co.us and include your 
name and contact information.  
 
You can also sign up for emails from the LED specifically for the LRWG by clicking here. 
 
The first meeting will focus on evaluating and prioritizing issues the Division has identified and issues 
submitted by the liquor industry and assigning specific issues to subgroups.  The deadline for 
submitting issues is May 11, 2018.   
 
The Liquor Enforcement Division looks forward to working with the industry, local government and 
other stakeholders to enhance liquor enforcement in Colorado.   If you have any questions, please 
contact Sandra at 303-205-2306. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Patrick Maroney 
Director 
Colorado Liquor Enforcement Division 

 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2ZNTL7P
mailto:dor_led@state.co.us
https://www.colorado.gov/pacific/enforcement/liquor-enforcement-division-email-subscription

